
Lands bill meeting 
 

 

County staff gave a very brief presentation on what this is about.  However, others 
have provided far more information that is ominous.  Different people oppose this 

for different reasons.  One of my big concerns (among many) is the alleged bidding 
process for selling these lands to developers leaves open too many possibilities for 

hanky panky.  If this did ever get ushered through I think we would need to attack 
that bid process and tell our congressional reps we do not want city and county 

elected officials and their staffs managing this without oversight.  A number of 
citizens expressed concern about staff honesty.  To be blunt, they screamed, "You 
are a liar" to Dave Solaro and Jamie Rodriguez. 

 
Public comments of three minutes each were taken for more than three hours.  A 

large meeting room at the convention center was packed.  Speaking in favor of this 
were three people: Mr. Tabor of the builders, Tray Abney, and a person in the 
mortgage business/real estate.  Every other person was solidly opposed.  I want to 

reiterate a point Sandra Meck was making. She has spent umpteen hours of her life 
devoted to this over the last two years.  Her little chart listed every single 

residential unit/development project that is "approved but unbuilt" somewhere in 
the pipeline.  Her sources are Reno, Sparks, county, EDAWN, and TMWA.  When 
she first created the chart it showed 74,000 approved but unbuilt.  This number is 

now 90,000.  If you multiply this times 2.5 people per residence, it is 225,000. 
According to Jeanne Herman, commissioner whose district in the north is greatly 

impacted, TMWA now says we have enough water for 560,000 population. 
 
In other words, if no more developments were approved now, let's say this: 

About 475,000 population exists now, and is growing rapidly.  (It is, according to 
Herman, closing in on 500,000 so I arbitrarily chose 475,000.)  

This 90,000 residential units already somewhere in the pipeline could house 2.5 
persons each, or 225,000. 
Conclusion: We have enough water for 560,000.  We have enough housing already 

on the books for another 225,000. 
We would have a population of 700,000 in all this if they stopped approving more 

development today, well beyond the water supply of 560,000.  We do not need this 
Truckee Meadows Federal Lands Bill. 
 

Whether we are Democrats, Republicans, miners, ranchers, outdoorsy, fishermen, 
Indians, longtime residents, whomever, we want sustainability. 

 
Whether it is our lands, our water, our money, our infrastructure, our way of life, 
we all want to live sustainably. We want to protect our open spaces, see the stars 

at night, drink clean water.  We cannot afford to accommodate massive exuberant 
influxes of people anymore.  We will continue to grow with much development over 

the next several decades.  Other parts of the state will grow, too.  Washoe County 
cannot take it all in - Storey, Lyon, Carson, etc. need to step up.  We need to 

preserve and conserve our land, water, and financial resources for ourselves and 
future generations. Special interests would destroy our lands, overextend and 



overallocate our water supply, and have us take on more and more debt paying for 
infrastructure for developers. 
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